Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

December 21, 2009 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Marita Tasse

Daniel Matte 

William B. Mitchell

Tasks:

The minutes from December 7, 2009 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Daniel Matte. Marita Tasse seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

The board members signed some motor vehicle excise tax abatements, warrants and commitments.

Summary & Discussion:

The meeting was called to order at 4:00pm.

A short discussion took place regarding the new ethics law for all municipal employees. Informational forms and requirements should be mailed to individuals soon from the town clerks office.

The board discussed gathering information for a presentation to the selectmen regarding the small commercial exemption and the residential exemption. The principal assessor will present a rough presentation to the Board of Assessors before finalizing it to present to the Selectmen.

Abatements:

Two abatement applications were signed and discussed:

1) The real estate valuation of 102 Crescent Gate was reviewed due to an abatement application that was submitted on October 19, 2009. A motion to deny the abatement application was made by Marita Tasse based on the property owner’s failure to provide reasonable evidence and meet the burden of proof. Daniel Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

2) The real estate valuation of 17 South Road was reviewed due to an abatement application that was submitted on November 2, 2009. The principal assessor made a full inspection of the subject property and all the correct data was obtained. A motion to reduce the valuation to $281,900 and abate the appropriate taxes was made by Marita Tasse. Daniel Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

 Exemptions:
Five exemption applications were signed and approved:

Veteran Exemptions:
1) Dorothy K. Hart

2) Bruce H. Richardson

3) Richard P. Bennett

4) Steven Allen Young

Senior Exemptions:

1) Gabrielle D. Branniff

Next Scheduled Meeting:

January 4th, 2010 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on December 21, 2009 at 5:00pm was made by Marita Tasse. Daniel Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

